
 

Public Service Commission 
 
THAD LeVAR 
 Chair 
 
DAVID R. CLARK 
 Commissioner 
 
JORDAN A. WHITE 
 Commissioner 

State of Utah 
 

GARY R. HERBERT 
Governor 

 
SPENCER J. COX 

Lieutenant Governor 
 

 

 

Heber M. Wells Building, 160 East 300 South, 4th Floor, Salt Lake City, UT 84111 
P.O. Box 4558, Salt Lake City, UT 84114-4558 

Telephone (801) 530-6716 • facsimile (801) 530-6796 • www.psc.utah.gov 

 
 
December 17, 2019 
 
Ms. Diane Browning  
Counsel, State Regulatory  
6450 Sprint Parkway  
Overland Park, KS  66251 
 
Re:  In the Matter of Virgin Mobile USA, L.P. Petition for Limited Designation as an Eligible 

Telecommunications Carrier; Docket No. 10-2521-01 
 
Dear Ms. Browning,  
 

The Public Service Commission of Utah (PSC) reviewed the December 6, 2019 filing by 
Virgin Mobile USA, L.P. d/b/a Assurance Wireless (“Virgin Mobile”), of an update to its 
Lifeline service offering. Virgin Mobile’s filing explains changes to the terms and conditions for 
replacement of a lost or stolen phone. The PSC also reviewed the December 16, 2019 action 
request response filed by the Division of Public Utilities (DPU). The DPU recommends the PSC 
acknowledge Virgin Mobile’s proposed changes to its Lifeline offering in the State of Utah.  
 

Based on the PSC’s review of the filing and the DPU’s response, the PSC acknowledges 
receiving the notice of changes to Virgin Mobile’s Lifeline service offering as described in its 
December 6, 2019 filing.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
/s Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary  
DW#311496 


